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Growing Together: Exciting Developments at Holy 
Name of Jesus  
 

By Fr. Tim Wratkowski 
 

Greetings Brothers and Sisters! 
 

I pray you are well as we close the liturgical season of Easter and begin the 
calendar season of summer! I am pleased to announce that several plans for 
improving our campus are coming to fruition this summer. Many of these projects 
were initiated before I became the Parochial Administrator (Pastor) of Holy Name 
of Jesus, and so, I am grateful for all those who put in a lot of work behind the 
scenes. Rest assured, all projects have undergone rigorous vetting by our 
Finance Council and received formal approval. Additionally, our two Lay Trustees 
have thoroughly reviewed and endorsed each project. 
 

I am delighted to share that pending approval from the Archdiocese of St. Paul 
and Minneapolis, we are moving forward with plans to construct a new classroom 
to meet the urgent space needs of our expanding school. Due to a steady rise in 
enrollment, we have had to increase from two to three student sections in multiple 
grades. Over the past five years, the School Advisory Committee (SAC) and 
parish staff have diligently optimized the efficiency of our existing space and 
collaborated with ATSR, a reputable architectural firm, to explore expanding our 
school footprint. 
 

Typically, a fundraising campaign would be required for such a project. However, 
God blessed us with an unexpected gift. Upon learning of our pressing space 
constraints, generous benefactors have graciously offered to finance the 
construction of a new classroom, which will be added to the southwest part of our 
existing school building. Additionally, thanks to generous contributions to Fund a 
Need at our recent IgNight Gala, our school bathrooms will also receive a much-
needed facelift. With profound gratitude, let us unite in prayer, seeking God's 
abundant blessings for these individuals for their remarkable generosity.  
 

Assuming approval from the Archdiocese, these projects are slated to begin this 
summer with the aim of completion by the end of October. In the interim, the 
school is prepared to optimize existing space until the projects are finalized. 
 

Second, another aspect that came into consideration during Fr. Steve's final year 
before retirement was the state of our organ in the worship space. The current 
organ, installed in the 1980s through the generosity of a parish family, has 
reached a point where its mechanical upkeep is both intricate and costly. 
Recognizing this, and with the arrival of our new music director, I am delighted to 
announce the acquisition of a state-of-the-art digital organ made by Allen Organs. 
It will take six to nine months for the organ to be made and installed. Again, this 
purchase was made possible by a generous donation by a parish family and the 
steadfast support of our parish.  
 

Third, you may have noticed some of the new landscaping at the main entrance of 
our parking lot. Due to the lack of needing to pay for snow removal last winter, we 
were able to reallocate funds to make much needed updates and to develop a  
 

Continues on page 2 
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Summer Book Groups 
 

Summer book groups at HNOJ are back! A Good Summer Read continues this summer with two fantastic 
Catholic fiction classics. Register today for either (or both!) of these great summer books groups and dig into 
Catholic fiction you won’t soon forget.  
 

All participants are asked to obtain their own copy of the work. We have a link below to make sure you get a 
copy of the right book, but feel free to source your copy from wherever you wish.  
 

See you in the pages of a new favorite book!  
 
Morning Group 
 

Father Elijah: An Apocalypse  
By Michael D. O’Brien 
 

Michael O'Brien presents a thrilling apocalyptic novel about the condition of the Roman Catholic 
Church at the end of time. It explores the state of the modern world, and the strengths and 
weaknesses of the contemporary religious scene, by taking his central character, Father Elijah 
Schafer, a Carmelite priest, on a secret mission for the Vatican which embroils him in a series of 
crises and subterfuges affecting the ultimate destiny of the Church. 
 

In this richly textured tale, Father Elijah crosses Europe and the Middle East, moves through the 
echelons of world power, meets saints and sinners, presidents, judges, mystics, embattled 
Catholic journalists, faithful priests and a conspiracy of traitors within the very House of God. This 
is an apocalypse in the old literary sense, but one that was written in the light of Christian 
revelation. 
 

Tuesdays 9-10 a.m. 
June 11, 18, 25 
July 2, 9, 16 
Book link: https://a.co/d/7mQ4jus 
 
Evening Group 
 

Helena 
By Evelyn Waugh 
 

Helena is the intelligent, horse-mad daughter of a British chieftain who is thrown into marriage 
with the man who will one day become the Roman emperor Constantius. Leaving home for lands 
unknown, she spends her adulthood seeking truth in the religions, mythologies and philosophies 
of the declining ancient world, and becomes initiated into Christianity just as it is recognized as 
the religion of the Roman Empire. Helena - a novel that Evelyn Waugh considered to be his 
favorite, and most ambitious, work - deftly traverses the forces of corruption, treachery, 
enlightenment and political intrigue of Imperial Rome as it brings to life an inspiring heroine. 
 

Tuesdays 7-8 p.m. 
June 11, 18, 25 
July 2, 9, 16 
Book link: https://a.co/d/6SNdgpg 

Growing Together (Continued from page 1) 
 

new landscaping area that will incorporate the pro-life message supported by ACCL (A Community Caring for Life). 
Later, we also hope to do more landscaping work in front of the school. With both projects, we hope to include 
religious art to serve as reminders of our faith and values.  
 

Please keep HNOJ staff and contractors in your prayers that all these projects get done well and on time. For more 
information, please go to hnoj.org/projects.   
 

On behalf of the entire HNOJ parish and school community, we thank you for your unwavering support, your faith and 
your dedication to Holy Name of Jesus. May the Lord continue to bless you abundantly for your generosity. 
 

Sincerely in Christ, 
Fr. Tim Wratkowski 
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Catholic Movie Series 
 

Join Holy Name of Jesus for a summer of movies! Starting in June, we will watch several of the most renowned Catholic-

themed movies Hollywood has to offer. Feel free to come to one or all of these features where there will be abundant 

popcorn, fellowship and epic Catholic cinema based on both true and fictional stories.  
 

Three different movies will be shown with opportunities for discussion after. A few of them are Catholic in name and 

theme while others may not be explicitly Catholic but maintain many of the themes. A free will offering is requested 

(roughly $10/person). Pizza and popcorn will be provided starting at 5:30 p.m. We will watch the movie in the  

St. Benedict Room from 6-8:30 followed by an optional discussion at Rock Elm. Please sign up at hnoj.org/

summermovies. 
 

Note: these movies are not suitable for children as they contain complex themes and the occasional disturbing scenes 

(persecution/martyrdom). The Scarlet and the Black is family-friendly. 
 

Shoes of the Fisherman (an old Catholic classic) 

On Wednesday, June 19, we’ll be showing an epic Novel turned movie about the rise of an Eastern Catholic Pope and 

his response to a world marred by famine, politics and the fear of nuclear war.  
 

A Quiet Place (a contemporary movie with Catholic themes) 

On Wednesday, July 10, we’ll be showing a movie about a family surviving the collapse of civilization through silence and 

trust in one another. They use sign language to communicate and develop monastic habits to make it through another 

day in a world rife with danger. 
 

The Scarlet and the Black (another old Catholic classic) 

On Wednesday, Aug. 14, we’ll be showing a true story of a heroic priest who hid everyone from Jews to Allied POWs 

during the Nazi occupation of Rome. Starring Gregory Peck and Christopher Plummer who depict the priest and the Nazi 

antagonist. 

 

Women’'s Summer Nights 
 

Women of HNOJ - Wouldn’t it be nice to gather on a new or old friend’s deck and enjoy a 
beverage of your choice with a group of friends from church? Yeah, we thought so too. Again 
this summer HNOJ is hosting monthly women’s social nights. We are looking for a couple 
more women to host an evening at their home. If you are interested in hosting, please 
contact Chris. 
 

The registration form is on our event page hnoj.org/womenssummernights. The socials are 
from 7-9 p.m. on the following days: June 20, July 25 and Aug. 15. 

Men's Summer Bonfires 
 

Men of HNOJ - It has been a long, (sorta) cold, snowy winter and all of us are looking for 
some time around a good summer bonfire. Join other men of HNOJ at our Men’s Summer 
Bonfire Series.  
 

Each bonfire will be hosted at a different home. Those who register will be contacted with the 
address of the host site. Men will register for each date; you may attend one or all of the 
bonfires. Feel free to bring a friend. If the day of you want to attend or you want to invite a 
buddy who didn’t register, just show up. All is well.  
 

Food and beverage will be “bring your own” style. Fire and good conversation will be 
provided. This will be a great opportunity to meet other guys in the parish and get together 
with old friends too. The registration form is on the event page hnoj.org/mensbonfires 
 

Bonfires are at 7 p.m. on the following days: June 19, July 24 and Aug. 14.  
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Middle School and Senior High CREW and Confirmation 
 

Middle School CREW  
Sessions for Middle School Crew (MS Crew) will take place on Wednesdays from 6:15-7:30 p.m. During 
each session small groups will rotate through the weekly lesson, small group conversations and an activity 
to help them connect to the lesson. Registration and more information can be found at www.hnoj.org/
mscrew. If you have any questions about 6th-8th grade classes, please contact Elliut Fonseca at 
efonseca@hnoj.org. 
  
Senior High Crew 
All Faith Formation and youth ministry programs for high school teens (grades 9-12), including 
Confirmation preparation, retreats and Teen Core Team make up what we call "SH Crew." You can find all 
the registration links for confirmation and SH CREW at www.hnoj.org/shcrew and use the page menu for 
your grade. If you have any questions about 9th-12th grade opportunities, please contact Eve Anders at 
eanders@hnoj.org. 
 

Registrations for elementary, middle school and high school Faith Formation sessions will be open until 
Monday, Sept. 9. 

Steubenville— - A Few Spots Left to Fill! 
 

We are headed to Steubenville St. Paul, July 26-28. 
 

Steubenville is a weekend-long Catholic youth conference. Music, speakers, 
entertainment, small groups, Eucharistic Adoration and more. (Actually, it’s kinda like a 
weekend-long concert with friends.) 
 

The conference is held in St. Paul, MN at the University of St. Thomas. We will be 
staying in dorms at the University. The conference is open to all current 8th-12th grade 
students. The weekend is chaperoned by staff and volunteers from HNOJ. All have 
been background checked and have received Virtus training.  
 

The price is $335, and that covers the cost of the weekend, a t-shirt, dorm and bus transportation. 
Scholarships are available. Note: no refunds can be given after May 15. 
 

There are two steps of registration needed for this conference, due by June 19. Details are on the 
registration form. Teens are not registered until both parts are complete! Registration and all information 
may be found at hnoj.org/steubenville 
 

Please contact Eve Anders at eanders@hnoj.org with questions. 

Elementary Faith Formation Registration 
 

At HNOJ Elementary Faith Formation, we help our children grow in friendship with Jesus Christ and learn 
the joy of being Catholic! We serve children in grades 1st - 5th on Wednesday evening from the end of 
September through the beginning of May. 
 

Students in the 2nd grade typically prepare for the Sacraments of Reconciliation and First Communion 
through the Elementary Faith Formation program as well. If your child is not baptized Catholic and they 
wish to receive these Sacraments, please contact Chris Kostelc at ckostelc@hnoj.org.  
 

For 1st to 5th grades, we offer Faith Formation Wednesday night lessons from 4:45-6 p.m. or 6:15-7:30 
p.m. More information and registration for Elementary Faith Formation is open online at hnoj.org/
childrensformation 
 

Prices will increase after July 31, so register now and get a head start for the fall! If you have any 
questions, please contact Jennifer Wendt at jwendt@hnoj.org. 
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First Friday Rosary 
 

Please join in praying the Rosary every First Friday of the month at 7:30 a.m. in 
the Church. Our prayers are dedicated in memory of those we loved. We continue 
to pray our First Friday Rosary with Mass and breakfast during the summer 
months as well. All are welcome. Friday, June 7, is our next Rosary.  

Now Hiring 
 

Holy Name of Jesus is now hiring for the following 
positions:  
Coordinator of Middle School Youth Ministry  
Elementary Faith Formation Coordinator 
Part-Time Maintenance 
 

We are an active, Christ-centered parish with a strong 
focus on hospitality, good liturgy, education and outreach. 
Our community is one where we hope you feel welcome 
and a part of our mission: Sharing in the Body of Christ, 
we seek to: Know the heart of Christ; See the face of Christ; Be the hands of 
Christ.    
 

Please find full details at www.hnoj.org/careers 

Welcome to Our New Executive Assistant 
 

We welcome Cheri Quast as our new Executive Assistant. Cheri will begin 

working at HNOJ on June 3. 
 

Cheri Quast has been an Executive Administrative Assistant for over 13 years in 

the corporate sector. A lifelong native of Minnesota, Cheri lives in the Excelsior 

area and is an active member at St. Hubert Catholic Church in Chanhassen 

where she volunteers in a variety of ways. She enjoys using her God given talents 

of organization to support others and she is looking forward to using those talents 

here at HNOJ!  

 

Vacation Bible School 
 

HNOJ is excited to announce that we have hired a 
VBS Coordinator for this summer. Jamie 
Overman, an HNOJ Fatih Formation parent, will 
be coordinating VBS this year. Vacation Bible 
School will take place August 5-8 at HNOJ. 
Registration and more information will be 
available soon at www.hnoj.org/vbs. Also keep 
watching all HNOJ media to keep in the loop on all 
things VBS. Welcome, Jamie! 
 

Jamie Overman is excited 
to take on the planning and 
organizing the summer 
Vacation Bible School 
program this year. She lives in Plymouth with her husband, 
Paul, and their three children. Jamie and her family enjoy 
spending time together, being outdoors and cheering on the 
Timberwolves!   

Update on 
Implementation of 
the Archdiocesan 
Synod Directives 
for Year 2 
 

As many of you know by 
now the Archdiocese of  
St. Paul and Minneapolis 
has been leading efforts to 
revitalize parish ministry for 
the last five to six years in 
what is known as a local 
synod (synod means walking 
or on the journey together in 
Greek). This included a multi
-year listening process which 
was interrupted by COVID 
and we are now on year two 
of three of implementation.  
 

Our first year was all about 
Small Groups in which we 
had over 40 groups and 360 
plus participants during the 
season of Lent! Several of 
the groups continue to meet 
and many will resume this 
Fall as we make semi-
annual “Small Group 
Launches” a part of our 
parish life going forward. 
Year 2 of the process is to 
continue to strengthen this 
ministry with the focus of the 
content being centered on 
the themes of the Mass and 
the Eucharist!  
 

Much is still to be decided so 
we ask you to pray for the 
Synod Team and our 
leadership! You can learn 
about this process at https://
www.archspm.org/synod/ 
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Fall Festival Save the Date 
 

Please save the date for our annual Fall 
Festival on Saturday, Sept. 21, 2024. 
Updates on the band, food and activities will 
be on our webpage hnoj.org/fallfest as they 
become available.   
 

We are currently inviting businesses to 
sponsor the festival. Sponsors have their logo prominently displayed on the 
sponsor banner, in our newsletters and bulletins and on our website. 
Sponsorship helps to keep costs down and any proceeds from the Fall 
Festival go to supporting our many programs. Contact Deacon Dennis Hanson 
for more information. 
 

Volunteer sign-up is also open now. There are a variety of roles from setup, 
sales, cooking and clean up. Many hands make light work! Find the link on our 
Fall Festival webpage. 

IOCP 'Move In Kit' 
Collection 
 

Let’s help 
IOCP clients 
get a fresh 
start! The KC 
Auxiliary is 
hosting a 
Move In 
collection 
June 8-9. 

Often families moving into IOCP 
Neighborhood Program sites 
move in with limited resources. 
Having a ‘Move In Kit’ allows 
families to begin with a fresh start 
to get settled into their new 
home. 
 

The HNOJ KC Auxiliary is 
sponsoring a collection for this 
project, will you help? We will put 
together Move In Kits to be 
supplied to clients as they make 
a move into their new home.   
 

The following items are needed 
for each kit: 
1.  Shower curtain 
2.  Shower curtain rings 
3.  Bath mat 
4.  Dish soap 
5.  Dishwasher pods/detergent 
6.  Mop with a bucket 
7.  Broom with a dust pan 
8.  All purpose cleaning spray 
9.  Toilet cleaner brush and 
plunger 
10. Laundry detergent 
11.  Paper plates 
12. Toilet paper 
13. Small package of plastic 
silverware 
14. Five gallon bucket (Home 
Depot or Lowe’s works!)  
15. Local pizza certificate 
(essential for moving day!) 
 

The KC Auxiliary will have a table 
in the Gathering Space the 
weekend of June 8-9 to collect 
these items. Let’s help IOCP 
clients get a fresh start. For more 
information, contact Diane at  
763-458-0676 or any KC 
Auxiliary member! And thank you 
for always being so generous to 
help our neighbors! 

HNOJ Golf Scramble 
 

We are excited to announce that we will once again be hosting the HNOJ Golf 
Scramble this year at the beautiful Rush Creek Golf Club on Wednesday, 
Sept. 4. Registration for this year's event will open on July 1, and more details 
can be found by visiting the event website at HNOJ.org/golf. Space is limited to 
144 golfers and last year's event sold out quickly. Proceeds from the event will 
support the security initiative that was started last year. 
 

If you are interested in being a sponsor of the event, please contact Matt 
Scherer at mattscherer81@gmail.com or 612-807-2155 or John Melsen 
at  john.melsen@polaris.com or 952-261-7199. 

Summer Hours 
 

On Fridays during the summer months, the parish office will close at noon, 
beginning on Friday, June 7.  
 

Summer Church Office Hours:  
Monday-Thursday: 8 a.m.-4 p.m.  
Friday: 8 a.m.-noon 
 

No Summer Nursery 
Our nursery staff and volunteers will take a break over the summer months. 
Our last day of nursery will be Sunday, June 2, and we will reopen on 
Sunday, Aug. 25. 

Senior Events  
 

Seniors (55+) please join us for our upcoming events: 
 

Senior Bible Study with Chris Kostelc every Monday at 10 a.m. 
No homework, no previous Bible study experience required. Lots of fun, 
inspiration and fellowship. Nearly every Monday, seniors gather for a study of 
the Mass readings. No sign up required, come when you 
can.  
 

BINGO Thursday, June 13, from 1-3 p.m. Free event! 
Please note this date has changed to Thursday, June 13. 
No sign up necessary. LOTS of prizes. Bring your friends! 
No cost for this event. 
 

For questions on any senior activity or if you need assistance, please contact 
Karen Hayes at 612-991-0669. 
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IgNight Gala 2024 Thank You 
 

We are pleased to announce that the 2024 IgNight Gala supporting Holy Name of Jesus School was a tremendous 
success! We wanted to give a HUGE thank you to everyone who volunteered, participated in the silent auction and 
attended the Gala. We were so appreciative to be able to partner so closely with parish leadership and staff to make this 
event a smashing success. 
 

We are excited to announce that our 2024 Fund-A-Need total raised at the Gala was over $140,000! The generosity of this 
community continues to amaze us. Our dream is to raise $250,000 in total so we may complete the needed renovations on 
all bathrooms. We know that bathrooms are not glamorous, but some haven’t been updated since the 1960s! These 
facilities serve not only the school, but also multiple ministries within the parish, including Faith Formation. 
 

If you’d like to view the video of students, staff and parents that was played at the 2024 IgNight Gala, we invite you to go to 
https://ignightgala2024.givesmart.com/. You might see some familiar faces! There is also an opportunity to donate if you 
feel so inclined to participate.  
 

Thank you again for everyone’s support of our beloved HNOJ! We are so humbled and honored to lead this fundraising 
campaign and event! 
 

With gratitude, 
Whitney Gartland and Becky Linstroth 
2023, 2024 and 2025 IgNight Gala Co-Chairs 

 

 
Stewardship Contributions 

Thank You for Your Generosity! 
 

As we approach the midpoint of the year and the end of our fiscal year on June 30, 2024, we 
wanted to provide a brief update on our financial position. 
 

We are pleased to report that our recent annual audit for the 2023 fiscal year revealed no 
significant issues. This reflects our ongoing commitment to careful management of our parish 
and school finances. 
 

As of April 2024, our operating expenses stand at $803,000, which is 9% below budget and 11% lower than last year. 
However, our facilities expenses have risen to $418,000, exceeding our budget by 37%, though still 19% less than last 
year. The increase is largely due to inflation impacting the costs of maintaining our aging buildings and grounds. Despite 
ministry expenses and other costs being 18% below budget at $940,000, this is mainly due to the loss of key staff 
positions, resulting in increased workload for the rest of our dedicated team. We are excited for new hires to come 
onboard! 
 

Your generosity has kept our collection steady at $2.7 million fiscal year-to-date. With your continued support, we will 
embark on major summer projects and address some essential maintenance projects as well. Your prayers, participation 
and financial contributions sustain our day-to-day operations. In June, we will reach out to those who pledged during our 
Call To Belong stewardship invitation, updating them on their pledges. We deeply appreciate your commitment, allowing 
Holy Name of Jesus to thrive in our community.  
 

To streamline your financial contributions, we encourage you to explore electronic giving options, which 
simplify the process and ensure consistent support. Additionally, please consider Qualified Charitable 
Distributions (QCDs) from IRA accounts or stock donations for potential tax advantages. For more 
information or to set up electronic giving, please visit our website at www.hnoj.org/give or contact the parish 
office at 763-473-7901. 
 

With gratitude, 
Janna Webskowski, Parish Business Administrator  
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Saturday, June 1 

 8 a.m. † Frances Hillyer 

 5 p.m. † Ernesto Molina, Jr. 

Sunday, June 2 

 8:30 a.m. For the Parish  

 10:30 a.m. † Robert Heiss 

 5:30 p.m. † Allison Kirchoff 

Monday, June 3 

 8 a.m. † Stewart Jacques 

Tuesday, June 4  

 8 a.m. † Marion Merz 

 9 a.m. † John Willegalla 

Wednesday, June 5 

 8 a.m. † Genevieve Burns 

Thursday, June 6 

 8 a.m. † Alpha Martin 

Friday, June 7 

 8 a.m. † Eileen & Randall Murphy 

Saturday, June 8 

 8 a.m. † Harold Arnold 

 5 p.m.  For the Parish 

Sunday, June 9 

 8:30 a.m. † Larry Gleason 

 10:30 a.m. † Paul DeJute 

 5:30 p.m. † Christopher  J. Groshek 

Monday, June 10 

 8 a.m. † Larry Scherer 

Tuesday, June 11  

 8 a.m. † Zeno Leier 

Wednesday, June 12 

 8 a.m. † Marion Ahlstrom 

Thursday, June 13 

 8 a.m. † Larry Scherer 

Friday, June 14 

 8 a.m. † Mary Frederickson 

Saturday, June 15 

 8 a.m. † Francis Schmith 

 5 p.m. † Douglas Burns 

Sunday, June 16 

 8:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 10:30 a.m. † Robert Heiss 

 5:30 p.m. † Lee Inglert 

Monday, June 17 

 8 a.m. † Robert Heiss 

Tuesday, June 18 

 8 a.m. † Mary Caldwell 

Wednesday, June 19 

 8 a.m. † Florence Harantha 

Thursday, June 20 

 8 a.m. † Marilyn Hanson 

If you are interested in having a Mass with intentions, please call Jan Stumpf at 763-743-7901, or email her at 

jstumpf@hnoj.org. Many dates are often booked a year out, please plan ahead and thank you for your understanding. 

Mass Intentions for June 

Mass Intentions for July 

Friday, June 21 

 8 a.m. † Wanda Wysocki 

Saturday, June 22 

 8 a.m. † Richard Ahlstrom 

 5 p.m. † Tim Sammond 

Sunday, June 23 

 8:30 a.m. † Robert Heiss 

 10:30 a.m. † Joni Nelson 

 5:30 p.m. For the Parish 

Monday, June 24 

 8 a.m. † Christopher Beckman 

Tuesday, June 25 

 8 a.m. † George Locher 

Wednesday, June 26 

 8 a.m. † Leo Theis 

Thursday, June 27 

 8 a.m. † Jim Hayes 

Friday, June 28 

 8 a.m. † Larry Scherer 

Saturday, June  29 

 8 a.m. † Elucia Jean-Pierre 

 5 p.m. † Paul DeJute 

Sunday, June 30 

 8:30 a.m. † Alpha Martin 

 10:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 5:30 p.m. † Edwin Etzel 

Monday, July 1 

 8 a.m. † Ruth Grotzke 

Tuesday, July 2 

 8 a.m. † Bob & Barb Floeder 

Wednesday, July 3 

 8 a.m. † Bob Sommers 

Thursday, July 4 

 8 a.m. † Bill Kerwer 

Friday, July 5 
 8 a.m. † All Deceased & Loved 
Ones 

Saturday, July 6  

 8 a.m. † Larry Scherer 

 5 p.m. † Rita Kayser 

Sunday, July 7  

 8:30 a.m. † Rick Blade 

 10:30 a.m. † Larry Gleason 

 5:30 p.m. For the Parish 

Monday, July 8  

 8 a.m. † John Willegalla 

Tuesday, July 9  

 8 a.m. † Anne Locher 

Wednesday, July 10 

 8 a.m. † Nancy Mehus 

Thursday, July 11 

 8 a.m. † Nancy Kilpeck 

Friday, July 12 

 8 a.m. † Joni Nelson 

Saturday, July 13 

 8 a.m. † Anna & Valentine Andrades 

 5 p.m. † Mary Burns 

Sunday, July 14 

 8:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 10:30 a.m. † Marion Merz 

 5:30 p.m. † Tim Sammond 

Monday, July 15 

 8 a.m. † Anna & Valentine Andrades 

Tuesday, July 16  

 8 a.m. † Hary Berglund 

Wednesday, July 17 

 8 a.m. † Mary Caldwell 

Thursday, July 18 

 8 a.m. † Leo Theis 

Friday, July 19 

 8 a.m. † Beth Go 

Saturday, July 20 

 8 a.m. † Anna & Valentine Andrades 

 5 p.m. † Larry Scherer 

Sunday, July 21 

 8:30 a.m. † Kathryn Biek 

 10:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 5:30 p.m. † Christopher J. Groshek 

Monday, July 22 

 8 a.m. † Katherine Biek 

Tuesday, July 23 

 8 a.m. † Christopher Beckman 

Wednesday, July 24 

 8 a.m. † Sam Schuneman 

Thursday, July 25 

 8 a.m. † Bibiani Tristani 

Friday, July 26 

 8 a.m. † Ann & Sam Catapano 

Saturday, July 27 

 8 a.m. † Bill Haas 

 5 p.m. † Larry Scherer 

Sunday, July 28 

 8:30 a.m. † Harold Lyons 

 10:30 a.m. † Stephen Horbel 

 5:30 p.m. For the Parish 

Monday, July 29 

 8 a.m. † Pat Sommers 

Tuesday, July 30 

 8 a.m. † John & Dorothy 
Copeland 

Tuesday, July 31 

 8 a.m. † Rose Wenner 
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Confirmation 
 

Congratulations to all our HNOJ parishioners 
who were confirmed at the Basilica of Saint 
Mary on May 16, 2024. 

 

Sacraments 

† Rest In Peace 

May the souls of all 
the faithful 

departed, through the 
mercy of God, rest in 

peace. Amen.  

Baptisms 

Rosemarie McGiffin 
 

April 7, 2024 
 

Vivian Jorgensen 
 

May 1, 2024 
 

Joseph Leintz 
 

May 10, 2024 
 

Reconciliation:   
Saturday 8:30-9:30 a.m. and 

Wednesday at 5:15-6:15 p.m. 

or any time by request.  

The Confessional is located 

in the Adoration Chapel. 
 

Pastoral Care/
Anointing of the Sick: 
Anointing and Holy 

Communion for the sick and 

homebound are readily 

available. To arrange, please 

contact Fr. Mike at  

763-745-3495.  
 

Baptism:   
Please call the parish office 

at 763-745-3492 to schedule 

a Baptism. Parents are 

required to come for a 

Baptismal Preparation 

session, which is usually held 

on  scheduled Tuesdays at 

6:30 p.m. Check our website 

hnoj.org/baptism, for 

upcoming classes and start 

times. 
 

Marriage:   
Please call the parish office 

to make arrangements six 

months in advance of the 

proposed date. 

April 28 
 

Benjamin Huck Wharram 
Son of  

Parker and Mackenzie 
 

Margaret Lee Quanrud 
Daughter of  

Benjamin and Alexandra 

April 21 
 

Olivia Grace Olson 
Daughter of  

Nicholas and Krista 
 

Theodore James Duffy 
Son of  

Richard and Lindsay 
 

Xavier Jesse Becker 
Son of  

Jesse and Assatta 
 

Jule Cosimo Trang 
Son of  

Minhquang and Bethany 
 

Quinn Lillian Condon 
Daughter of  

Nathan and Amanda 
 

Levi Matthew Harries 
Son of  

Michael and Kristen 

May 12 
 

Rose Marie Young-Wenzel 
Daughter of  

Benjamin and Leah 
 

Lincoln Thomas Blanchette 
Son of  

Brian and Andrea 
 

Barrett Harvey Andruss 
Son of  

Blake and Paige 
 

Otto Lucas Grittner 
Son of  

Lucas and Grace 
 

Mallory Ella Stence 
Daughter of  

Scott and Allison 

May 11 
 

Damien Casimir Tomczik 
Son of  

Phillip and Sarah 

Prayers for Father’'s Day 
 

May expectant fathers lovingly support the 
mothers of their children in welcoming new life; 
We pray to the Lord:  
 

For expectant fathers: May they find courage in 
the example of St. Joseph, as they prepare to 
love, protect and provide for their child; We pray to 
the Lord:  
 

For all priests: That through the intercession of  
St. Joseph, they will be filled with the wisdom, 
understanding and strength they need to follow in 
the footsteps of Jesus; We pray to the Lord:  
 

For all married couples struggling to have a child: 
May the Lord grant them peace and comfort; We 
pray to the Lord:  
 

For all those longing to welcome a child through 
adoption: May the Lord guide their journey and 
grant them peace along the way; We pray to the 
Lord:  
 

For fathers who mourn the loss of a child: May they find peace and consolation in the 
heart of God the Father; We pray to the Lord:  



How Can We Help? 

Parish Staff 

Anointing/Emergency 

In case of a sudden pastoral 

emergency (such as urgent 

anointing or death) contact the 

after-hours clergy emergency line 

at 763-233-0259. 

Parish Prayer Line 

As a parish community we hold 

each other in prayer and commit 

to praying for those in need. Call 

to share your prayer requests 

confidentially or to join the Prayer 

Line.  

Email: prayerline@hnoj.org or call 

Lee Ann Silver at 612-790-3114. 

 

 

Mass Schedule 

Monday-Saturday 8 a.m. 
 

Sunday Liturgy 

Saturday 5 p.m. 

Sunday 8:30 & 10:30 a.m. 

Sunday 5:30 p.m. 

 

Our Mission:  

Holy Name of Jesus is to be a community of 21st Century Disciples 
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www.hnoj.org 

myParish App— Google 
Play or Apple Store 

Pastor 
    Fr. Tim Wratkowski .............................. 763-745-3491 
Associate Pastor 
 Fr. Mike Reinhardt ............................... 763-745-3495 
Deacon 
 Rev. Mr. Dennis Hanson ..................... 763-233-0242 
Parish Administrator 
 Janna Webskowski ....................... ……...763-745-3480 
Coordinator of Children’s Faith Formation  (3 Yrs.-Gr. 5) 
  ............................................................ 763-745-3483 
Middle School Youth Minister (Gr. 6-8) 
 Elliut Fonseca ...................................... 763-746-8195  
Senior High Youth Minister (Gr. 9-12) 
 Eve Anders .......................................... 763-233-0251 
Director of Mission and Faith Formation 
 Chris Kostelc ....................................... 763-745-3489 
Coordinator of Mission 
 Tim Lyngdal……………………………………………………..763-746-8190   
Mass Intentions 
 Jan Stumpf .......................................... 763-473-7901 
Bulletin/Website 
 Sarah Reid .......................................... 763-746-8194 
Cemetery/Sexton 
 Bob Weinzierl, Jr. ................................ 612-720-9206 
Baptism and Room Scheduling/Safe Environment 
 Jennifer Wendt .................................... 763-745-3492 
Accountant/HR Specialist/Contributions 
 Gabby Lehner ...................................... 763-233-0241  
 

School Staff 
Principal  
 Martha Laurent .................................... 763-473-3675 
Administrative Assistant  
 Carla Durand ............................ 763-473-3675 vm150 

Parish Phone ............... …..763-473-7901 
Parish Fax ................... …..763-745-3488 
Parish Hours 
Monday-Thursday ........ …...8 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Friday .......................... …...8 a.m.-12 p.m. 
School Phone .............. …..763-473-3675 
 
Pastoral Council Chairperson 

763-476-6273 
Finance Committee Chairperson 

Pat Murry ……………………. 
 
Council Representatives: 

Faith Formation Commission  
Ben Jonas……………………………. 262-930-4911 
Liturgy Commission Council  

Joni Gibbs……………………………..763-350-2504 
Pastoral Care/Outreach Commission  
Betsy Atkinson…………………….612-964-5463 

School Commission  
Matt Boro…………………………….…651-335-6694 
Stewardship Commission 

Susan Wineland………………..612-275-9372 





Change Service Requested 

Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Community 

155 County Road 24 

Wayzata, MN 55391 

 

Summer Food Truck Social 
 

Please save the date for our summer Food Truck Social! We have four 
food trucks confirmed. We hope you will join us on Thursday, Aug. 1, 
from 5:30—8:30 p.m. This will be a fun evening of delicious food, yard 
games and socializing! More information may be found on our event 
page at hnoj.org/foodtrucksocial 
 

Featuring: 
Egg Roll Queen 
Del Sur Empanada’s 
Smokin’ on Site 
Kona Ice 


